Steele County CAER Minutes
March 18, 2015
6:30 PM

Location:

Owatonna Fire Hall
Call To Order:

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Tom Karnauskas.
Attendees:

Iris Johnson, Tom Karnauskas, Mike Johnson, Chris Gannon, Emily Heimerl, Jon King, Lori Heslep, Roger Wencl, Rick Hager, James Brady, Greg Schultz, Stormy Trom, Steven Jaster, Dan Stursa, Kim Schaufenbuel, Barb Ruhter, Sandee Hardy-Hagen, Kris Busse, Tom Kuntz, Les Abramham, Rick Ellingson, Jeff Okerberg, Bruce Thomas, Lon Thiele, Duston Dieust, Kory Kamholz, Karen Fountaine
Routine Approvals:

· Minutes of Jan 21, 2015 were approved.  
· The Treasurer’s Report was unchanged and had no expenses with a balance of $1,800.77 and was approved.
Old Business:
1. CAER Display Board – Tom is working on it and will have to share at the next meeting.
2. Training Opportunities:
a. ARMER Radio Classes: 3/21 at 8am and 3/24 at 6:30pm

b. MNVOAD Conference 3/28 in Eden Prairie
New Business:
There was no new business.
Business meeting was closed.

Steele County Emergency Manager Program

Mike Johnson went through the Emergency Management Handbook for Government Officials.
Topics covered included identified hazards, National Incident Management System (NIMS), Incident Command, Emergency Operations Center (EOC), Emergency Operations Plan (EOP), Local Resources, Elected Officials Responsibilities, Requesting State & Federal Assistance, and Emergency Declarations and Powers.

Mike also discussed various websites including Everbridge, steelecountyemergency.com, and Campfire.
Member Reports
Allina Hospital

No real big news for Owatonna Hospital.  We continue to drill for Ebola response and we are actively improving our staff’s knowledge and responsiveness to workplace violence prevention.
American Red Cross

Our Client Assistance Cards are switching to a new bank effective April 1st.  All disaster team members are required to attend training on how to activate the new cards.  We assisted with the Hope house fire but were not called out for the Ellendale house fire.

CERT

CERT has a new secretary, Lori Heslep. We are gearing up for some conventions and workshops of a type of cross training. There are several in the upcoming months. Recently 6 attended the Pipeline training. There is mention of a possible drill we hope to organize soon.
Chamber of Commerce
Clothesline

Civil Air Patrol

Still working on the joint Rochester and Red Wing ES training weekend for the first weekend in May.  As for the upcoming, we plan on having several cadets attend their basic First Aid at Wing Conference, and hopefully also the event in May (which other agencies are welcome to attend, contact Lt. Newbowers – 507-676-3943 for details).  Several cadets Ground Team Member 3 qualification is coming down the pike also.
EMS

Food Shelf

MN/VOAD

RACES/ARES

1. Completed a license class for an Amateur Radio license with about 8 participants.

2. Completed a license exam session with four new licenses passed.

3. Will be holding two classes on using the ARMER radios, 21-Mar and 24-Mar.

4. Received an equipment donation from the son of a deceased ham operator.

SKYWARN

1. Three members attended a "Train the Trainer" class in Mankato. Others may have gone to different class offerings.

2. Annual Spotter training is scheduled for 17-Mar.

3. Programmed and distributed NOAA All Hazard radios across the City and County.

4. There will be a SKYWARN Workshop in St. Paul next month.
RSC 911
If you could share with your group that Our Administrator, Tim Boyer, has tendered his resignation as of April 1st.  Jill Bondhus will be fulfilling the Interim Administrator duties until his replacement is named.
Salvation Army

1: We have partnered with the Allina hospital and The Steele County Food shelf to start a diaper bank. The diapers will be for families in crisis and in need of diapers. Each family will be allowed this service twice a year. 
2: Cooking Matters Class. We have teamed up with the University Of Minnesota and at hosting a cooking class. It will be a 6 week course teaching people how to cook on a budget. 
3: In the last couple months we have seen a raise in help needed for eviction prevention, homelessness and utility disconnections.
SCPH/MRC

A conference on how to establish a Family Assistance Center was held in Rochester on February 17 and 18.  
·       SE MN MRC Conference was held in Rochester on March 14 with four volunteers from Steele County attending the conference
·       Health officials continue to receive updates from state and federal health officials about Ebola and measles cases
·       Conducted a Health Alert Network (HAN) e-mail/fax test in February to test accuracy of healthcare agency contact information
Steele County Emergency Manager
Adjournment:

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm
Next meeting is May 20, 2015 at 6:30 pm in Ellendale.
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